
PV CUBS
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
June 9, 2013

ATTENDEES: Paul Maslanek, Gerilynn Magluilo, Rich Kiley, Stephanie Rath, 
ToniAnn Falcone, Chris Schaffer, Tara Schaffer, Joe Kowalkzyk, Aileen Reid, Jeff 
Lorah, Jamie Keyes, Pat Gerrisi, Jim Frable, Matt Tucker, Scott Ramsay, Ed Morgan, 
Jay Richardson, Angelo Deluzio, Mike Hower

OPENING: The regular monthly meeting of the Pleasant Valley cubs was called to 
order by President Rich Kiley at 6:37 at the Chestnuthill Building. there were 20 
members present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Ed Morgan motioned to approve May's board meeting 
minutes, Joe seconded it, all approved. Minutes submitted. 
PRESIDENT: Rich thanked everyone for coming.

VICE PRESIDENT: No Report

SECRETARY: No Report

TREASURER: Sophia reported the following account balances:
Main Checking: $17,920.30 Concessions: $115.35
Savings: $15,637.09 Total: $33,672.74
Everyone was provided with a detailed summary of expenses. Anyone who had returned 
checks have been notified. Joe motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report, Mike 
seconded it, all approved. Report passed.

CHEER COORDINATOR: ToniAnn reviewed the Cheer Budget. A high school senior 
wants to do her senior project by coaching with the Cubs. There is a new head coach for 
the High School cheer squad. Toni will get in contact with her to discuss Cubs 
participation. 

FOOTBALL COORDINATOR: Paul reported that the final schedule is done. It will be 
posted on the League site. Each team will have 7 games. PV will have 2 byes. PV will 
be hosting the play off game the week of Nov. 10th. PV will be hosting the All Star 
game the week of Nov. 17th. Helmet fittings will be on Friday June 21nd 6-8:00 pm and 
Sat June 22 9-11:00 am at the Storage Units. Coaches please come help out. We are 
doing it early so we know how many more helmets need to be ordered. Equipment hand 
outs will be on July 27th 9-11:00 at the rear side of the high school parking lot. Paul 
advised all head coaches to contact their assistants. Clearances Must be submitted by 
June 30th-NO Exceptions. At a minimum the state police one has to be in. Each 



organization will be responsible for donating 6 baskets this season to be raffled off. 
2-League Picnic, 2-Memorial Game, 2-All Star game. The League Picnic will be on 
August 10th for all Board Members and Coaches/Families. Everyone is encouraged to 
attend. The first game of the season will be on Aug. 24th Bath vs Fullerton. It will be a 
memorial game in honor of Randy's son. The scoreboard will be dedicated to him. We 
are promoting PV to attend. Paul is organizing a scrimmage game on August 18th 
against ESY or Jim Thorpe. It will be played in a 10 play format. If anyone knows any 
other teams that might be interested in a scrimmage, let Paul know. Celebrity Scoop 
night will be on June 19 (Wed) 6-9:00 pm at Rita's. There will be a football draft after 
the meeting today to split the rosters. Only head coaches should be present. 

OLD BUSINESS: Celebrity Scoop Night flyers were sent out through the schools. We 
are working on changing the logos for fan gear/Cubs Stuff this season. Camp shirts are 
"in the works".

NEW BUSINESS: The board would like to welcome Stephanie Rath. She is filling the 
Data Base Coordinator position. Trish has stepped down. We are talking about changing 
the end of season parties to one award ceremony. The extra money will be used toward a 
gift for the kids. A possible location is the auditorium. Each family will be required to do 
10 points of work bond 4 of which will be food donations, 6-working shifts. 5 of the 
shifts will be working regular season games and 1 shift must be either the play off game 
or all star game. Picture day will be on August 17th 9-12:00. There will be a coach's 
meeting on 7/28 at 4:00 pm in the stadium. Paul will review the new by-laws and the 
camp schedule. All coaches should attend. Each Organization can send 8 kids to the all 
star game this season. 

ADJOURNMENT: Jim motioned to adjourn, Joe seconded, all approved. The meeting 
was adjourned at 6:55 pm.


